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TOWN OF WESTMINSTER
11 South Street
WESTMINSTER, MASSACHUSETTS 01473
(978) 874-7409  Fax (978) 874-7460
BOARD OF HEALTH

                 MINUTES FOR OCTOBER 2, 2019 BOH MEETING

In Attendance: Board of Health Members: Dr. Michael Popik Chairman, Mr. Edward Simoncini, Mr. H. Christopher Redkey; Health Agent Ms. Rita McConville, Administrative Assistant Ms. Joyce Lucander.
Guests: Ms. Angel Lehtonen Northland Engineers, Mr. Aaron Caldwell & Mr. Eino Jarvenpaa 32 East Gardner Road,
4:30 p.m. Dr. Popik announced that the meeting was open and was being recorded by Ms. Lucander.
Minutes were approved and signed for August 7th. 
Vouchers were approved and signed for September gas mileage for Ms. McConville, Ms. Loree & Ms. Lucander, City of Fitchburg annual assessment for Nurse and Kiosk box.

4:38 p.m. New Business: 

32 East Gardner Road; Northland Engineering; requesting Variance Reduction of ground water offset from 4’ to 3’.. This should have been put on the following meeting as this was a late submittal.  Board felt this plan does not meet Title 5 Code, need a plan showing perc test outside of 25 ft from discontinued hole. Ms. McConville will make the decision if need to perc to grant a variance. Ms. Lehtonen will return with a variance request from 3 foot to 4 foot, 9A form local upgrade, 2 perks requirement on repair, economic feasibility design before next meeting.

Noise Compliant: Narrows Road. Ms. McConville received notice of noise and dust issues at site.  Enlisted MassDEP; Ms. Michelle Delamarre, for guidance; these complaints are not in real time, they had occurred in years past; we cannot investigate.   Board discussed BOH response in nuisance complaints in the future. 
Mr. Simoncini discussed well permits application must have the GPS location sited or a permit will not be granted. As of October 2, 2019 Agents cannot issue permit if the well driller does not provide this information; this is a requirement.

Mr. Simoncini suggested the Board should review past BOH policies in order to keep consistency. Ms. McConville will provide “historical policies” for review on periodic bases.
All vape products have been removed by the businesses in town that had sold these products.  Inspection was done by the Agents.

Dr. Popik will now be signing the time sheet and comp time for Ms. McConville. Ms. Lucander will send to him by email by-weekly. 

 Old Business:

50 Honey Bee Lane reapplied for short-term rental (air BNB). Board discussed having Town Council review application.
Meadows @ West Hill Condos will be inspected next week of the man wholes, floats, audio alarm and pump connected to generator. Board requested Ms. McConville discuss with Mr. Hall (DPW) to analysis the reports and the SSES process. 
Dogs in dining area- Ms. Loree had made calls to Mass Board of Health Departments and restaurants in towns listed as “dog friendly”.  Some BOH dept. and restaurants responded; they did not have policies on dogs. Mr. Redkey will research this further.
Agents Update: 

Ms. McConville discussed issues with prompt and accurate vendor lists from Wachusett Mountain for temporary Food Event permits.   A letter was sent to Mnt. Wachusetts’ Events’ Coordinators outlining the 30 day prior to an event deadline for vendors to request a temporary food application; with final response from BOH within 2 weeks prior to the event.

6:43 p.m. The Board voted to go into executive session due to discussing a situation involving litigation: Dr. Popik aye, Mr. Redkey aye, Mr. Simoncini aye. The Board announced to those present that they would reconvene in open session.

6:53 p.m. The Board voted to close executive session: Dr. Popik aye, Mr. Redkey aye, Mr. Simoncini aye. 

6:53 p.m. Mr. Simoncini calls for adjournment. Mr. Redkey seconded.  All in favor 
6:53 p.m. Meeting adjourned.

__________________________     _______________________________      _____________________________                                              
            Dr. Michael Popik         
                  Edward Simoncini

        H. Christopher Redkey 
Minutes were signed by Board members on 1/8/2020         Original signatures on file in BOH office.
Attachments:
32 East Gardner Road septic plan
Westminster Board of Guidance Document

Landfill update weekly by Ms. Loree

Spreadsheet listing of Dog Friendly places called by Ms. Loree

